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Dear Committee Members,

In making this submission I do so as a private individual and I do not wish

to imply that these sentiments are the official views of any organisition

with which I am associated.

My primary purpose for making a submission is to allay a perception that

there have been significant efficiencies gained in the tertiary sector by

tightening the financial belt.  I aim to point out that the consequence of

the 10% reduction in the funding to the university sector combined with an

unfunded 10% salary rise has lead to largely hidden inefficiencies,

wasteful work practices, increased work pressures and reduced quality of

teaching.

The reduced budget lead to strong competition for students and their

'income' within institutions.  This was particularly detrimental to

departments which provided service teaching to other departments or

faculties.  One significant instance with which I am very familiar was the

withdrawal of engineers from physics subjects in those institutions where

the physics department was in a non-engineering faculty.  Quite the reverse

was observed in institutions where physics was located in the engineering

faculty thus demonstrating that the driving force was financial and not

academic considerations.  This effect has occurred in other departments in

a similar relationship across most institutions.  Success in this process

was not gauged by where the best teaching was located - it was where the

political power rested in an institution.  The result of this process was

that many universities dramatically reduced the size of their physics unit

or almost abolished it.

The second problem related to the internal effect of reduced budgets.

Typically in recent years the size of laboratory-based enabling sciences

(eg physics and chemistry) have reduced by ~30% in academic staff numbers

and 20-40% in general staff numbers (secretaries and technical staff).  In

all cases of which I am aware the total workload has not diminished, just

the staff.  The initial consequence is that not only do academics have to

maintain an increased teaching load (same total workload, reduced numbers

of academics) but they also have to do more of their own secretarial work

(reduced secretarial staff), undertake routine technical tasks in research

laboratories associated with assembly, maintenance and repair of equipment

(reduced technical support) and place less emphasis on the use of

demonstrations and models in teaching (reduced technical support).  The

consequence is not a leaner more efficient workforce, but a workforce of

highly skilled staff having to undertake time consuming typing, filing,

equipment maintenance, repairs and cleaning.  This is not efficiency but it

is inefficiency and wasteful.  Ten to fifteen years ago I can recall

feeling considerable compassion for colleagues in third world countries who

described themselves in this position, and now my colleagues and I find

ourselves in this position.

This process has seen also a transfer of expense from university budgets to

research grant funds. In most advanced laboratories in the past, specialist

equipment was designed and constructed for particular research programs.

It was 'tailor made' to the experimental program.  One pleasant consequence

of this approach is that it lead to development of equipment which could be

sold or licenced to companies as well as technology transfer to industry.

With the loss of technical staff (advanced machinists and electronics

technicians retrenched or not replaced on retirement) it is now difficult

if not impossible to undertake such developments.  The technical skills

needed are not readily available in the community and if available and

reliable they are too expensive in our present financial climate.

Consequently researchers have had to resort to using research grants to buy

(usually from overseas) equipment which does not necessarily quite do what

they want but which can be adapted.  Thus we have gone from university

infrastructure funding a process which was import replacement and a source

of new products, to a situation in which the materials are paid from

research funds and largely imported.

One of the 'great hopes' of the people who advocated the forced

efficiencies was that more efficient computer-based teaching methods would

be utilised to cope with increased teaching loads.  This was a false hope.

The first problem is that increasing the academic workload resulted in less

time available for academics to spend on innovative computer-based

approaches.  Second, such material is more time consuming to prepare than

'old fashion lectures' and it is time consuming to update annually which

involves a heavy maintenance load.  Finally, to work most effectively,

studies have found that you cannot remove the face to face component.  So

more preparation, more maintenance and as much face to face work.  As if

this is not enough of a problem, the whole basis of its success is the

availability of modern computers.  These have a lifetime of typically 2-3

years and their replacement is a major cost!

So what of the academics?  Well at the same time those who were successful

researchers found increased competition for research funds as well as heavy

pressure to find alternative additional funds from industry - which takes

considerable time to 'woo' and establish reliable interfaces.  

Why would you be an academic?  I dont have the faintest idea!  Well not if

you want to be a good one.  

For these reasons good academics are wooed by industry, management or

overseas!  We are fortunate that many stay in their present positions for

reasons of family, loyalty, lifestyle - but this wont last forever against

the toll these conditions are placing on them.

I am happy to expand on any of the points I have raised in this submission.
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